Monitoring to make court victory real

by Heli Guy

Monitoring and Advocacy Co-ordinator, Children First

The vast majority of HIV infections in children under the age of 15 years happen during pregnancy and birth.  It is estimated that 200 babies are infected with the HI-virus every day.  A properly implemented prevention of mother-to-child transmission (PMTCT) programme that provides Nevirapine to HIV-positive pregnant women would almost halve the number of children born HIV-positive.

Research and experience show that MTCT with Nevirapine works.  It is safe, saves lives, saves money and dignity; it prevents untold suffering of babies, women and their families.

The government has a responsibility to ensure that access to this life-saving intervention is available to all who may require it.  This responsibility has been increased following recent court victories led by the Treatment Action Campaign, Children’s Rights Centre and Save our Babies doctors.  The Constitutional Court ordered the government to remove all barriers to make Nevirapine available, as part of PMTCT, in public health facilities where the doctors feel that they have the capacity to carry out the programme for all HIV-positive pregnant women who wish to take it up.  

This is a victory for children’s rights, democracy and people’s lives.  The victory won by the people now needs to be secured by the people.  To further this process, civil society is forming PMTCT Monitoring Groups to monitor and support PMTCT programmes, and to assist government and healthcare professionals.  Such groups have been formed in KwaZulu-Natal, Limpopo, Eastern Cape and Mpumalanga. 

The Groups are currently establishing and strengthening cross-provincial Networks, consisting of faith-based, community-based and non-governmental organisations.  The Network aims to ensure that government fulfils the obligations imposed by the Constitutional Court Order and its moral, ethical and public health duties.

In order to contribute to a stronger and more effective health service for all, the Monitoring Groups intend to collect and collate information from both relevant persons at healthcare facilities, regarding their PMTCT programmes, and from women who have experienced problems in accessing Voluntary Counselling and Testing at clinics and hospitals.  The Groups also hope to provide the necessary support to both Network members and healthcare professionals.  

To find out more about PMTCT Monitoring Groups in Limpopo, Eastern Cape or Mpumalanga, contact Nonkosi Khumalo, TAC Women’s Health Co-ordinator (Tel: 021 788 3507 or e-mail nonkosi@tac.org.za).  People in provinces where are no Groups may also contact Nonkosi for information about the implementation of the programme.

If you are interested in participating in the KZN PMTCT Monitoring Group, require any further information, or wish to report any problems encountered with the implementation of the programme in clinics or hospitals, please contact:

Nozuko Majola  

nozuko@aids.org.za
Tel: 031 202 9520

Tracy Semple – Diakonia Council of Churches

tracey.semple@diakonia.org.za 

Tel: 031 310 3556 

Cati Vawda – Children’s Rights Centre

childrts@mweb.co.za
Tel: 031 307 6075

Thabo Cele – Treatment Action Campaign

info@tac.org.za
Tel: 304 3673

Rowena Bernard – Campus Law Clinic, University of Natal

bernardr@nu.ac.za
Tel: 031 260 2446
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